STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

Monday 18th March 2019 

THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Kate Carter-Windle (Chair), Jonny Rosemont, John Parry, Andrew Henderson, Peter Meadowcroft, Andy Hinton

	Public: 1
	 

	
Clerk:
	Annette Fowler


Also in attendance: 
          Alison Umney, School Liaison Governor, John Umney, DFP,

PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
Prior to the council meeting commencing there will be an opportunity of up to 15 minutes for members of the public to make comments and to ask questions of the Parish Council.

A member of the public thanked the PC for the ‘No Parking’ signs that had been placed in Holliers

Crescent, Dorn Close and Kirby Close.

Our Bus - John Umney confirmed the new bus was up and running. He also reported that the second

bus is proving to be costly as it requires regular work and the third bus will need to be replaced.
Passenger totals are on the rise. 
The chair thanked everyone for their efforts with Our Bus.

1499
To receive apologies for absence

None
1500
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).
None
1501
Minutes of the last meeting 
The minutes from the meeting held on 18th February 2019 were approved and signed as an accurate record by Cllr Carter-Windle.

Matters arising


None



1502
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A)

Full reports can be found on the PC website www.steeplebartonparishcouncil.org


a) Cllr Hudspeth was in attendance 
Cllr Hudspeth talked a little about the successful housing infrastructure bid for Didcot and plans to apply for funds to upgrade the A40. 

Other items covered in detail in the report include – 

Council budget passed on 12th February
Communities to be offered help with youth services 

County Council to invest in Schools, Transport and Street Lighting
Investment in repairing Oxfordshire’s roads continues


b) Cllr Jackson was in attendance

Cllr Jackson talked about a meeting he had attended with Louise Caldwell and Mary Thomson to discuss the idea of establishing a ‘Bartons Good Neighbour Scheme’ with Rosie White, Age UK.
The GNS consists of three possible areas: 
· Help with transport
· Befriending

· Small tasks and errands

There will be a coffee morning on Saturday 18th May (at the S&SC) to promote the idea of a GNS, and Rosie will be there to explain in more detail.

Cllr Jackson also confirmed that he would become a Community Connect volunteer. This is a new idea being piloted through Deddington Health Centre to help people who are potentially isolated, lonely or depressed.

The broken dog bin at the end of Worton Road will be replaced by WODC. Date for delivery tbc. 

1503     Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda



-Donation request from Clean Slate – the donation request was discussed. The PC asked the Clerk to contact the charity to ask if the services were used by people within the Parish. 

- Letter received from Steeple Barton Chase requesting a donation for this year’s chase to be held on 16th June 2019. All profits go towards the upkeep of St Mary the Virgin, Steeple Barton.


RESOLVED

THAT, a contribution of £250.00 would be given.  This was agreed by all Councillors. 
-Email received from a resident in Dorn Close in response to a letter that the PC had sent to them regarding bins and garden equipment being stored on PC land adjacent to their property (see February Minutes). The email also included details of a tree on the land that is overdue a trim, an overgrown hedgerow in the area that also required trimming. The residents also commented on the quality of the grass cutting and number of times the grass on the land is being cut. Cllr Carter-Windle confirmed that she would check the area and suggested a PC village walkabout as soon as possible. The overgrown hedgerow would be trimmed by the owner who was in attendance. The Clerk would look into the rights of residents using PC land to store bins etc.



Cllr Carter-Windle asked The Clerk to check when the next tree inspection is due.

With regards to use of PC land, it is thought that the area is ‘amenity’ rather than ‘recreational’ ground.



1504
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda
None



1505
Reports
 

(a) School Governors report – Alison Umney, School Liaison Governor

The Eco area roof is on and there are only a few finishing bits to do before the children can use it. 

The School successfully secured a grant from RLT to retain the current morning only teacher for the afternoons until the end of the year.

Andy Hinton from the village is joining the School as groundsman. 
An application for CCTV has been agreed, the cost will be covered by the ‘Councillor Propriety Fund’ (Cllr Ian Hudspeth).
 

(b) Highways, pavements and verge 


Branches have been cut on an overgrown bush in Holliers Crescent/Kirby Close



The salt bins have all been refilled (23 bins)



Cllr Parry confirmed the ‘Highway Super User’ will be going ahead.



(c) Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields


Cllr Hinton talked about the centenary celebrations and the lack of events held in the village. New signs will be in place to show that the club is the village war memorial. A Soldier silhouette will also be purchased.

The Bowls season starts soon.



1506
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson 
None
1507
Finances 

(a) Report from Finance Sub Committee of its meeting held on 11th March 2019.

Cllr Parry reported on finances and the internal/external audit report. The Internal audit had been completed with the following recommendations 

· spend targets are to be adhered to.

· Bank reconciliation was to be checked and signed by a non-signatory Cllr. 
· Locations shown against assets on the register 

The Risk assessment and Asset register were reviewed. 

Following discussion and recommendations the Financial regulations were approved. 

Budget tracker – the projected year end figure Is £19,000. The overspend will be taken from reserves.  The Budget for 2019/20 will be higher as this will include the Village Appraisal.  
(b)
Accounts for Payment 
i. To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix B to agenda)
ii. Accounts not on Appendix B submitted by 8pm on 18th March 2019 


 RESOLVED 


  
 THAT, all payments listed were approved. 
1508
To receive items for next agenda



None

1509
AOB 

1510
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 15th April 2019 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8.00pm.   
5



  Signed .............................................


